
 

 

Thursday, 08 December 2022 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

  

Due to the weather getting colder, the PE department are changing their policy on kit slightly to benefit 
students. 

 

Students can now wear several layers underneath their black PE kit. The layers underneath can be any colour, 
as long as the black t-shirt or jumper is on top. Students are also encouraged to bring:  

• Gloves  
• Woolly hats 
• Snoods  
• Thick socks 
 

For health and safety reasons students are still not allowed to wear thick outdoor coats for PE but are 
encouraged to wear ‘tracksuit’ tops as well as layers. We would like as many students as possible to be 
prepared for PE and the colder weather.  

Any questions regarding this, please contact Miss Smith (Head of PE). 

 

Kind Regards,  
Miss L Smith  

 

Head of PE  
'Improving the life chances of all students' 


